



COASTAL TARANAKI SCHOOL

Office Hours 8.30am-3.30pm

Hours of Instruction 8.40am - 3.10pm

PH: 06 7524022 TXT: 027 320 1267

# **NEWSLETTER**

Kia Koutou Katoa,

Preparations for the Hangi continue to go well. Thank you to everyone for the huge effort put into donations so far. The mufti day on Friday was awesome!

We have had great donations so far but we still need:

12 x loaves of bread Fresh Herbs 10 x pumpkins Beef / Pork / Chicken 6kg Butter 1kg onions



Any donations (other than herbs) would be appreciated by Tuesday next week so we know what is left to buy. Monetary donations are also most welcome.



A big thank you also go to Countdown (Spotswood) for their kind donation and the support of our community event. I am very grateful to the people who took the initiative there and went to ask. Kia ora whanau.

Helpers are the next thing that we need - Please check your notices (and the one included) for the requests for help and the areas we need people.

Any help / time you can offer would be most appreciated.

Have a great week and well done whanau for getting right behind this event! Ma te whanau the tamaiti e puawai. By the whole community the child will blossom.

have recently had a number of parents and children approach members of staff and myself to complain about the way adults have come onto the school grounds to confront them.

It is very disappointing that a small number of adults are not modelling the types of behaviours that show respect at CTS.

Please leave the follow up and consequences for student behaviour to the school to manage. It is not your right to confront a child and it is certainly not appropriate to belittle or intimidate them. Regrettably this has not been an isolated incident. I am sure that you would not wish for this to happen to your child; so please ensure that you speak to the teacher, dean or member of the senior leadership team should you have a concern.

Our focus at CTS is on restorative practice which enables respectful reintegration in to the school and class setting. This approach maintains respect, enables appropriate consequences and swift reintegration into the learning environment.

On a much more positive note a huge congratulations go to our kids for kids performers. The Year 5/6 students performed and represented themselves and us exceedingly well. Thank you to all of the helpers and organisers, including Mrs Normanton who was a driving force behind this initiative. An excellent event and a very worthy cause.

Finally, I would like to wish our NCEA students the best of luck for their exams. Study hard during your time away and give each exam your best effort. Please ensure you arrive at school in uniform and early to the exam sessions.



Nga Mihi

Ben Naughton Acting Principal

# **END OF YEAR PRIZE GIVING - 15th December 2017**

This year there will be some changes to our prize giving ceremony, due to our updated fire regulations. To accommodate the number of students and their whanau it will be necessary this year to split our prize giving into two parts. We will hold our prize giving in the school hall, which allows the greater number of attendees.

The prize-giving ceremony will begin for Year 1-4 students and their families at 9.30am in the school hall. At the completion of this section of the prize giving, these students can either go home with their parents or will be supervised by their teachers until the bus arrives at 12.45pm.

This year the leavers and visitors will have a morning tea before the senior prize giving at 10.15am in the foods room, followed by the senior prize giving (Years 5-13) in the hall at 11am. After this students can go home with parents or catch the bus.



#### **KIDS FOR KIDS CONCERT - YEAR 5/6**

What a wonderful experience for our students who were part of a 500 strong choir from other schools, and Nathan King. They rocked the TSB Stadium in an amazing show to a full house. We were so proud of them all great representatives of Coastal Taranaki School.

This was our students way of contributing to World Vision to support children who are not as well off as themselves in other parts of the world. They represented our school well displaying their three bee's in the public arena.

Mathias Strohmeier was selected as a soloist and Lily Fergus and Sky Raven were part of the mod squad.

A BIG thanks to all the parents who helped out with transport both day and night to get those students who had difficulty getting to the concert.







YEAR 1-6 - ABACUS 2018 ART CALENDARS (Greeting Cards, Dairies, Mouse pads and Note pads)

Please check your child's bag for order forms. These have been distributed to all Year 1-6 classes, and are due back at school on Thursday 16th November.

#### **PRIZE GIVING TROPHIES**

Its that time of year again, if you have trophies at home, please return them to the school office.

## **COASTAL VALUES** - displaying the Three Bee's

Lily Fergus, Luka Fergus, Pippa O'Sullivan, Natalie Barry, Willow Baird, Blake Koch and Austin Pollard

### **STUDENT OF THE WEEK - Week 3**

**Peri Taipari** for singing her best and setting a great example during the kids for kids concert.

Levi Worby-Ryan for an amazing improvement with reading. Keep up the great work.

**Reghan Spooner** you have been trying hard and really focused when it comes to your learning. Well Done!

**Sophie King** for persevering with her fractions worksheet and completing it successfully. Keep up the wonderful learning, Sophie!

Melody Weir for always getting on with her work quietly.

C'Enah Wellington for making a huge effort to complete all her work.

Josh Houghton for following instructions and staying on task.

# **SCHOOL PHOTOS**

School Photo online shoot-key codes were sent home last week. If you have not received yours please check your child's bag or with the class room teacher. We have photo/sibling order envelopes at the school office for those who do not have internet access.



# **WANTED - FOR LEARNING TO PLAY AREA**

Do you have any of the following at home?

- some pieces of bamboo or similar to stake our sunflowers in the learning for play area
- Mesh or something similar for our sweet peas to grow up



Hängi

Please Write your name in the space provided and return this notice to the school office by Thursday 9th Nov if you are willing to help out.



## **Help Needed for: Time Required to** Name of helpers: help: Preparing the kai (peel & cut veggies) Tuesday 14th Nov 9:30am - 12:30pm Stacking the rocks Hāngi (beginning to end - ground Wednesday 15th Nov 8:00am - 7.30pm prep, fire prep, lowering the kai. covering the kai, raising the hangi) Setting up (tables, chairs, table Wednesday 15th Nov 3pm - 4pm covers) **Cutting the meat** Wednesday 15th Nov 5pm - 6.30pm Serving the kai Wednesday 15th Nov 6pm - 6.30pm Cleaning up Wednesday 15th Nov 6:30pm - 8:00 pm



# ST JOSEPH'S PARISH HALL

DEVON STREET WEST, NEW PLYMOUTH

**THURSDAY 16 NOVEMBER** 

VIEWING 3PM - 7PM

FRIDAY 17 NOVEMBER

VIEWING 5PM - 7PM

FRIDAY 17 NOVEMBER

**AUCTION STARTS 7PM** 

FREE ENTRY



# Attendance, Lateness and Absentees

If your child is late to school for any reason, please ensure they have **signed in** at the school office or absent from school please inform the school office **before 9am** by leaving a message on the absentee line **ext 707** or **text on** 

027 320 1267

# **Contact Updates**

Please let the school office know if your contact details have changed,

- Home Addresses
- Email Addresses
- Home and Mobile numbers (both parents/caregivers)
- Emergency Contacts etc
- Medical détails

This way we can ensure our records are kept up to date.

# Lost Property and Second Hand uniform

Please check the lost property area regularly, located in the junior school corridor outside Miss Zimmerman's room.

Second hand uniform for sale in the Uniform shop.

Polo Fleeces and shirts: \$10

Shorts and Skirts: \$5

Socks: Free

#### Life walk -Chaplaincy

If your child is going through a tough time and you would like them to receive a little extra care, Treishka Morgan is available Wednesday mornings or you can leave a message in the Life walk Chaplain box on the counter at the school office.

# Public Health Nurse - Donna Mehring

If you need to speak with Donna, outside school hours please contact her on (06) 753 7790 extension: 8372 or txt on 027 449 8195. Email: donna.mehring@tdhb.org.nz

### COASTAL TARANAKI SCHOOL

Ben Naughton Acting Principal | HOF Languages | Bus Controller | NZQA Principal Nominee

Margaret Normanton Deputy Principal | Enrolments Y1-6

Tanya Harris HOF Maths

Lisa Tahuaroa Social Sciences

Craig Taylor Dean Y7-10

Rae Dalgleish HOF Science

Sandi Hickey HOD Arts & Music

Marian Richardson HOF Technology

Sarah Warren PB4L Primary
Lesley Dowding Literacy Leader
Delwyn Pearce School Librarian
Ray Hayward Sports Co-ordinator
Glenda Palmer Careers/Vocational

Renee Leathley Numeracy Leader
Ulla Page NE Transition

Pathways & Gateway

# **TERM 4 CALENDAR**

#### **NOVEMBER**

- 9 Hangi Helpers form needs to be returned
- 14 AWE Swim Safe Yr 6
- 14 Hangi Preparations at CTS9.30am-12.30pm
- 15 CTS Hangi at school
- 16 Abacus Art orders due Y1-6
- 26 Okato Christmas parade from 6pm

#### **DECEMBER**

11-13 Activity Week

15 PRIZE GIVING AND END OF TERM 4

**JANUARY 2018** 

29 START OF TERM 1